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MESSAGE FROM THE ACTIVE PRESIDENT

Fellow Brothers,

As I enter my final year as the President of the Toronto Chapter for the 2019-2020 session, I would like to take a moment to thank
the fraternity community for these memorable four years. As a student coming from overseas, I consider you all to be my Canadi-
an family. Time and energy investments from the House Company and Active Chapter have led to the addition of 8 new brilliant
young men into the Alpha Delta Phi brotherhood. I am confident the class of 2T3 will continue to uphold our values and bring
success to the chapter after I - and my fellow 2T0s - graduate in the Spring.

Our dedication to the excellence of this Chapter and our home can be seen inside and outside 94 Prince Arthur. Newly renovated
floors, bricks and windows, house our diverse group of talented brothers. 187 years of literary tradition has been kept intact with
weekly presentations, supported by our new literary journal initiative. Our philanthropic efforts continue as we plan our second
event with First Book Canada. We will also host our Christmas Party for underprivilged children once again - a tradition that
dates back to the 1940s.

The bridging of brotherly relations across decades is a special privilege that we hope will continue into the future, so I invite any of
our Graduate Brothers to come visit our Monday night meetings or literary events when convenient.

With the celebration of our 126th anniversary, our principles of sociability, intellectual attainment, and morality, originating from
our founder Samuel Eells, live on. The incredible brotherhood offered at the Toronto Chapter is irreplaceable and the experiences
have been unforgettable.

As I take this time to appreciate my Active years, I look forward to continued involvement as an alumnus. I hope you’ll join me in
renewing commitment to the Fraternity to ensure future members can benefit from AA® as we have.

Xaipe,
Marco Tarchoune, 2T0
Active Chapter President 2019-20

MESSAGE FROM THE HOUSE COMPANY

Greetings Brothers,

Fall has come around again and reminds us to once again celebrate our successes and blessings within our personal and profession-
al lives. At AA®D, we are thankful for the commitment of those Active and Graduate Brothers that continue to help build a stronger
and more progressive fraternal organization within our community.

The House Company Board congratulates the Active Chapter Brothers for completing another successful year in 2018-2019 and
embarking on another exciting rush campaign. The upcoming activities and literary initiatives will continue to maintain a healthy
environment of growth and fellowship.

Our Mystic Ties Campaign continues to deliver very positive results stemming from the strong engagement within Graduate
Brothers from all decades. The roof has been successfully replaced and the outside building envelope improvement project is al-
most complete. The monthly 1893 Club donor program and the generous ad hoc donations by dozens of supportive Graduates will
translate to continued improvements to our beloved AA® Chapter House. And to those Brothers currently looking for potential
causes to donate to in 2019/2020, please keep our brotherly organization in mind. Thanks to all!

We are strong. We are committed. We are very fortunate to have such a powerful bond amongst us.

Xaipe,
Cam MacNeish, 8T1
President, House Company
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RUSH REPORT

We had a successful rush this year, our 8 new members are a varied
group who have tackled their fraternal responsibilities with zeal thus
far. Our rush events boasted strong turnout giving us the opportunity
to be selective and choose a group of pledges I am confident will carry
forward the ethos of our fraternity.

It is my pleasure to introduce our new members:

Pledge Class of 2T3:
Graham Cassar: 1st Year, Rotman Commerce

Robert Paroyan: 1st Year, Rotman Commerce
Gavin Bell: 1st Year, Rotman Commerce

Elias Ibberakene: 1st Year, Life Sciences

Fletcher McLaughlin: 1st Year, Rotman Commerce
Josh Adler: 1st Year, Computer Science

Jeremy Monaco: 1st Year, Life Sciences

William Astley: 1st Year, Mathematics

Rush Chair,
Br. Griffen Giles, 2T1

FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial position of the Chapter remains strong. This year, we
have drastically increased the scope and granularity of our budgeting
and expense recording systems. We are also working on integrating

a new rental collection software that will streamline operations. We
would also like to extend our appreciation to the HC Treasurer, Gr. Br.
David Savage 1T5, for contributing his time in assisting the Actives.

Treasurer,
Br. Marco Tarchoune, 2T0

SOCIAL REPORT

We have had an excellent start to the school year with regards to our
sorority relations. We have hosted six sororities for socials on Thurs-
day nights, and continue to have the strongest attendance out of all
fraternities at sorority philanthropies on Monday nights. The Brothers
continuously host different sororities at events like house dinners,
pumpkin carving, etc. We've worked hard to create a fun, safe, and in-
clusive social environment for any person who enters our home, and to
uphold our reputation for being respectful and intelligent young men.

Sorority Chair,
Br. James Da Silva, 2T1

PHILANTHROPY REPORT

Over the past year, our philanthropy efforts have been strong, both in
events we have organized as well as those hosted by other Greek orga-
nizations that we participated in. Going forward, we plan to continue
our support of First Book and the Huron Playschool Cooperative. Any
Graduates with opportunities or ideas for the Actives to get involved
with are more than welcome to contact me as we look to expand our
volunteer efforts.

Philanthropy Chairman,
Br. Emmanuel Budalai, 2T1

BROTHERHOOD REPORT

The Chapter House is continuously bustling with Brothers studying,
playing pool or ping pong, and having a good time. We have had very
strong involvement from the Actives in intramural flag football and
expect the same for our upcoming intramural soccer and basketball
leagues. We anticipate this being our 125th consecutive lossless intra-
mural campaign.

Brotherhood Chair,
Br. Wesley Zou, 2T0

LITERARY REPORT

The Active Chapter continues to uphold our literary roots and tradi-
tions. The House Library remains the hub of studying and learning at
the Chapter, and it has been maintained in excellent shape so far this
year. We have grown our impressive collection of books and pieces of
Chapter History in an orderly and accessible manner. Active Brothers
have submitted articles from their studies or personal interests to be
featured in our Literary Journal, which will be released early 2019.

At this year’s Literary Night, we invited potential new members to a
night of debate and presentations from alumni. This year’s debate was
on the ethics of editing human genetics through technologies like the
CRISPR. Gr. Br. Tom Best 7T6 spoke about his work at First Book Can-
ada and how our Chapter could get involved. The Actives also continue
to hold weekly presentations after Monday night meetings, of which the
topics have ranged from the impacts of biocomputing to the economic
effects of President Trump’s new NAFTA deal. We are also looking to or-
ganize another Career Panel featuring Alumni working in various fields.
If you would like to participate in the Career Panel or an individual
presentation, please reach out to Brother President, Ty Wilson.

Literary Chair,
Br. David VanOmmen, 2T1

TRIP TO BR. MCKINSTRY’S

For many years, we have had the “Trip to Br. McKinstry’s” entry as a
staple of the newsletter. It brings the Active Chapter great sadness to
issue this report one final time, as Woodhaven Country Lodge hosted
its final pledge retreat in September. Always a great time, 9 recruits and
a handful of Actives paid Br. McKinstry a visit at Sandy Lake, north of
Peterborough.

Br. McKinstry has sold the cottage and so we will look to find a suitable
replacement for future pledge retreats. A heartfelt thank you to David
for hosting us all these years.
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CLASS OF 1T9 GRADUATES

During the convocation ceremonies this past June, our Alumni roster
grew by four as the Class of 1T9 made the transition from Active to
Graduate Brothers. We wish Ty Wilson, Joe Manchia, Jonfranco Mona-
co, and Tom Yanovski all the best as they navigate the murky waters of

the real world.

GREAT, GREEN, GOLF TOURNAMENT

One fine Sunday morning in June, Twenty-six Alpha Delts descended
upon Nobleton Lakes Golf Club for our second iteration of the recent-
ly-revived golf outing. The young blood took the prize for best foursome:
Ty Wilson 1T9, Alex De Sousa 1T7, Tyler Tillman 1T7, and Joe Man-
chia 1T9 collectively totaled the lowest score amongst all teams.Terry
Sweeney 8T2 won closest to the pin while Blair Tullis 7T1 smashed the
longest drive of the morning. Everyone else went home empty handed,
yet thoroughly satisfied by yet another enjoyable tournament.

COCKTAILS FOR CARE

John Fortney 8T5 organized yet another successful Cocktails for Care
fundraiser at the National Club in February. With some help from
Active volunteers, and entertainment by Matt Humphreys 0T2, nearly
$25,000 was raised for the Rotary Club of Toronto and its new Tran-
sition Centre at St. Michael’s Hospital. In total, John's Cocktail parties
have raised over $400,000 over the years. We applaud his espousing of
one of the Fraternity’s core tenets through his philanthropic endeav-

ours.

SUPPORTING FIRST BOOK

In April, First Book Canada organized a Pop Up Book Distriubtion at
St. Michael’s College. Tom Best 7T6, Executive Director of First Book,
found an opportunity for our Active members to get involved. A
number of ADs, along with the Sisters of Pi Beta Phi, volunteered over
a four day period with the drive. They were able to distribute 20,000
books to children and organizations serving kids in need across the

GETTING TOGETHER

In the Spring, the House Company hosted two more casual Alumni Get
Togethers at the Duke of York.

On April 9th we held an event for Brothers 8T4-8T9 and on April 23rd
Brothers 7T7-8T3 got together. Both were well attended and garnered
postive feedback. Look for notice of events for other eras in future
e-blasts!

Tye Farrow, Rob Pilon, Paul Sine, Rich Wilson, Jeff Dicker, Neil St.
Clair, Paul Stevens, Peter MacNamara (Not pictured: John Fortney, Rob
Zeidler, Roy Suarez

James Orr, Dundee Staunton, Cam MacNeish, Dick McLean, Charlie
Bartlett, Bill Downe, Michael Owen, Rob Pilon, Chris Riehl, Paul Web-
ster, lan Reid, Paul Huyer, Graham Baldwin, Terry Sweeney, Gord Brace
(Not pictured: Jeff Miller)
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IN MEMORIAM

Gavin C. Clark 4T4

Gavin was born and raised in
Toronto, attended Upper Canada
College, and entered engineer-
ing school at the University as a
proud Alpha Delt in 1940. How-
ever, shortly thereafter, with the
war in full swing, Gavin attended
Naval Officer’s School in Van-
couver, and subsequently took
command of Q085 (Fairmile),
making him one of the youngest
“Captains” in the Canadian navy
at age 19. He spent the next four

years patrolling and escorting
supply convoys during the Battle
of the Atlantic. Gavin held a true love of the navy and subsequently
throughout the rest of his life.

Gavin joined Toronto-based Rolph Clark Stone Ltd., a printing and lith-
ographing company, founded by his grandfather and rose to the posi-
tion of Executive Vice President. During his time at RCS, Gavin attend-
ed Harvard’s School of Business. Later he pursued a career in education,
becoming Dean of Arts and later Dean of Business at Seneca College.

Gavin joined us for the 125th Anniversary Banquet in November 2018,
and was honoured for his service as we made special tribute on the Cen-

tennial Anniversary of Armistice.

He will be remembered fondly by his Brothers in Alpha Delta Phi.

George C. Heintzman 6T2

George was born in Toronto in 1939,
and attended Upper Canada and Neu-
chatel Colleges. He enrolled in the elec-
trical engineering program at the Uni-
versity and joined Alpha Delta Phi in
1958, as a legacy of his father George T.
Heintzman 3T2. After graduating, he
spent most of career at IBM. Upon re-
tirement he dedicated himself to help-
ing companies in Armenia and Russia
through his work with the Canadian
Executive Service Organization.

He was dedicated to serving the com-
munity as an active member and former chapter president of the Rotary
Club of Toronto Eglinton.

He will be missed by his wife, Mary, brothers, Ralph 6T5 and Tom, three
children and four grandchildren along with his many friends in Alpha
Delta Phi.

William P. Wilder cm Mem ‘44

Among his many achievements, Bill was a former chief executive of
Wood Gundy, one of Canada’s most prestigious securities firms and
now part of CIBC, and of Consumers Gas, at the time the country’s big-
gest natural-gas distributor. He served on the boards of numerous other
blue-chip companies and, as a philanthropist, was among the biggest
individual donors to Upper Canada College in Toronto.

Bill was born in Toronto in 1922
to William Edward and Marjorie
Mary Wilder. He attended UCC
and had planned to become an
But the depressed
housing and construction in-

architect.

dustry in the late 1930s encour-
aged him to enroll instead for a
commerce degree at McGill.

However, his studies were in-
terrupted by the Second World
War.
Royal Roads Naval College on

After officer training at

Vancouver Island, he was seconded to the Royal Navy and saw active
duty as a sub-lieutenant on the destroyer HMS Whitshed. One of Whit-
shed’s final war-time duties was to escort U.S troopships to the landing
ground at Utah beach in northern France on D-Day, June 6, 1944.

Bill returned to McGill after the war to complete his studies, and then
joined Wood Gundy, where his father had been a vice-president. He
started as a bond salesman, but decided in 1948 to pursue an MBA at
Harvard. He often described his two years at Harvard Business School
as a life-changing experience that was invaluable in equipping him for
his future career, leading him to give back to the school by funding re-
furbishments of the residences at HBS, now known as Wilder House.

Outside the corporate world, Bill was a life member of the Toronto
Club, and served a two-year term as chairman and president of the York
Club. The Toronto Club bestowed its annual honouree award on him in
2014. He also served on the board of The Hospital for Sick Children in
Toronto for 16 years, and chaired the corporate division of the United
Way. Although he was a member of the Memorial Chapter, Bill had an
active presence in the Toronto Alpha Delt community. He was the Guest
Speaker at the 1983 Alumni Banquet, and was a donor for many years.

In 2017 he was awarded the Order of Canada and was also inducted
into the Investment Hall of Fame, and in 2018 he received The Legion of
Honour from France in recognition of his war service.

Few Canadians, let alone Fraternity Brothers, live such impactful lives
as Bill did, and so it is without doubt his absence will be felt by many.
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GRADUATE NEWS

By Br. Aamir Dawood 1T7

This section is dedicated to reporting updates from our Graduate com-
munity.

Births
A daughter, Annie, to Ari Ditkofsky 0T8 and his wife Jenna.
A daughter, Lauren, to Paul Forma 9T7 and his wife Courtney.

Marriages
Paul Godin BC ‘11 to Johanna Friend
Luke Spooner 1T5 to Kathy Robrigado

Passings

James E. Osborne 5T6, on May 12th, 2018 in Cobourg
Robert D. Pritchard 7T2, on May 19th, 2018 in Kitchener

R. Michael C. Harrison 4T9, on July 26th. 2018 in Burlington
George C. Heintzman 6T2, on January 3rd, 2019 in Toronto
Stephen V. Irwin 6T1, on March 5th, 2019 in Toronto

Gavin C. Clark 4T4, on March 9th, 2019 in Toronto

Keith B. Mowat 5T3, on March 17th, 2019 in Kincardine
William P. Wilder Mem ‘44, on March 23rd, 2019 in Toronto
Kelvin D. Shi 1T9, on September 20th, 2019 in Toronto

News & Updates

Chris Kemp 0T6 was recently issued his sixth patent by the US Patent &
Trademark office for Patent #9,984,425, “Following Data Records in an
Information Feed” The patent was filed to protect the IP around mecha-
nisms for automatically following records in a news feed based on defined
rules.

Peter E Love 7T1 has written an online textbook, Fundamentals of En-
ergy Efficiency: Policy, Programs and Best Practices, for use by professors,
students, and employees who require a better understanding of energy
efficiency.

Jeyan Thangaraj 1T7 co-authored an article on the work he and his team
have been doing at UC San Diego. The paper outlines their design for a
drug- and light-responsive DNA modification system that can be used to
activate cancer-killing CAR-T cells in precise locations throughout the
body in order to destroy deadly tumors. It was published in ACS Synthetic
Biology, a top American scientific journal.

Scott Jolliffe 7T3 has been elected Chair of the Canada Arab Business
Council. He joined the CABC as Vice Chair and Secretary in June 2017,
and has served as the organizations President since January 2018.

Tye Farrow 8T6 will serve as President of the University of Toronto Alum-
ni Association for the 2019-2020 Academic Year.

Jeftrey Turnbull 7T4 was the inaugural recipient of the Association of Fac-
ulties of Medicine of Canada’s Humanism Award for his work with those
suffering from homelessness and addiction in Ottawa.

David Savage 1T5 was elected Class President at Beijing Culture and Lan-
guage University, where he is completing an intensive program in Man-
darin.

MYSTIC TIES CAMPAIGN LANDMARK DONATION

In April, we received our second landmark donation towards the Mystic
Ties Campaign. Following Jamie Anderson’s pledge of $75,000 last year,
Bill Downe 8T1 contributed another $25,000 to our building restoration
fund.

Br. Downe’s support of the Chapter over the past 10 years has enabled us
to tackle a number of projects that have improved the state of 94 Prince
Arthur. We thank him for his generosity and commitment, without which
our Fraternity would certainly not be thriving as it is today.

UOFT BOUNDLESS CAMPAIGN

The University’s decade long “Boundless Campaign” came to a close at the
end of 2018. The school set a record for Canadian philanthropy, raising
$2.641 billion. Congraulations to the following Alpha Delts who served in
leadesrhip capacities over the course of the campaign:

R. Jamie Anderson 7T6
Rotman School of Management Financial Services Advisory Board

William Downe 8T1

Boundless Campaign Executive; Campaign Executive Closing Commit-
tee; Campaign Executive Steering Committee (2013) ; Rotman School of
Management Campaign Cabinet (2006-2013)

Tye S. Farrow 8T6

John H. Daniels Faculty of Architecture, Landscape, and Design Cam-
paign Cabinet; Factor-Inwentash Faculty of Social Work Campaign Ex-
ecutive

William B. Harris 5T3
Vice-Chair, Dr. Eric Jackman Institute of Child Study Building Campaign
Advisory Board

Paul Huyer 8T2
Executive Committee, Victoria University Campaign

Robert E. Lord 6T2
Victoria University President’s Advisory Council

Frank A. Mills 6T8
Victoria University President’s Advisory Council

James Peers 7T3
Department of Mechanical & Industrial Engineering Board of Advisors;
International Council: USA East Coast

Tom Rahilly 6T6
Co-Chair, Faculty of Law Building Campaign Cabinet

Alexander K. Stuart 417
Dr. Eric Jackman Institute of Child Study Building Campaign Advisory
Board
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MYSTIC TIES CAMPAIGN UPDATE

The House Company launched the “Mystic Ties Campaign” officially on January 1st, 2018 in commemoration of our 125th Anniversary with the pur-
pose of developing and executing a fundraising and relationship building effort that will result in all members of the Alpha Delta Phi Toronto Chapter
having access to:

(1) a physical plant that meets the standards befitting an organization of our reputation

(2) programming and events that will bring together undergraduates and alumni in ways that advance our Brotherhood, and further our commitment
to the Covenant of Alpha Delta Phi

The Board spent almost two years crafting this campaign as a follow up to the fundraising effort executed at the beginning of the decade. The earlier
campaign, which lasted from 2010-2013, was in response to a dire situation at the Active Chapter. There were only a handful of Active members, and
our property at 94 Prince Arthur Ave was in near-uninhabitable shape. The campaign was successful in rebooting the Chapter and giving it a new lease
on life. Nonetheless, it was a campaign borne out of necessity and desperation.

Since then, our Chapter has recorded 10 consecutive successful rushing seasons, with our Active membership never falling below 30; our Alumni base
has been reengaged with over 150 previously “lost” graduates reconnecting with the Fraternity; we have been honoured with multiple awards by Alpha
Delta Phi International both for the strength of our Active Chapter and the excellence of our Alumni Board; and our Chapter consistently ranks as the
best Fraternity on campus.

Suffice to say, the Mystic Ties Campaign has been launched from a position of strength, clarity, and focus. At the beginning of 2018, our stated mission
was to raise $700,000 over 10 years, to be used for renovating and upgrading the facilities at 94 Prince Arthur Ave.

I am glad to report that as we approach the end of Year 2 of this campaign, we are well on our way to our goal. As mentioned earlier in the newsletter,
our campaign was given a kickstart by two monumental contributions in the first two years. Brs. Jamie Anderson 7T6 and Bill Downe 8T1 each donated
$25,000, giving us a foundation upon which we were able to start taking on major projects quickly and efficiently. Br. Anderson has also pledged a fur-
ther $50,000 in the form of a dollar-for-dollar matching campaign. So far, $22,000 in eligible donations have been made towards this generous pledge.

These, along with the ongoing financial support of 107 other Graduate Brothers has resulted in $300,000 worth of commitments through to 2023. Of
that, $157,000 has already been received and put to use. In 2018, we replaced the roof and all eavestroughs around the house, along with refinishing
common area floors and renovating two bedrooms. This year, we did extensive work on the masonry of the house, replacing damaged bricks and sealing
the envelope with new mortar. We also replaced thirty windows on the first and second floors, providing both functional and aesthetic upgrades to most
rooms in the house.

Looking forward, we plan to finish work on the exterior of the House with the porch carpentry and railings in the Spring and then move onto interior
upgrades that we all know the Chapter House needs. Items like wood panelling, renovating the basement, flooring and electrical work will be taken care
of in due course.

While restoring 94 Prince Arthur to it’s original state as built in 1894 is an unrealistic aim, we hope - and are confident - that we can make the home of
our Brotherhood a place we are all proud to share.

On behalf of the House Company, I give heartfelt thanks to all who have, and continue, to support the Fraternity. This has been an unprecedented run for
our Chapter, and where in recent years many other Fraternities at the Universtiy have closed, we have thrived in large part due to our engaged Alumni
base.

I also strongly encourage those who have not yet had a chance to give back to the Fraternity, to do so. As the saying goes, a chain is only as strong as
its weakest link. We have all in some way or another benefitted from our membership in Alpha Delta Phi and so it behooves each of us to do our part
in ensuring it remains an institution in Toronto for another century. Please consider supporting the campaign with a monthly, annual or one-time
contribution.

Fraternally,
Aamir Dawood 1T7
Director of Alumni Relations and Fundraising
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DONOR REPORT

The following list recognizes donors who have cumulatively given $100 and above between January 1, 2018 and November 15, 2019 to
support the Chapter’s Capital Fund.

$25,000 and up
R. Jamie Anderson 716

$5,000 - $24,999
Thomas G. Bata 7T1

$2,500 - $4,999
Aamir Dawood 1T7*
Kent Savage 8T4*

$1,000 - $2,499

Tim Bean 7T6

Ari Ditkofsky 0T8*
Scott Jolliffe 7T3*
Richard McLean 7T9*
Michael Peloquin 8T6*
Douglas Willson 8T4*

$750 - $999
Chris Binnendyk 9T1*

$500 - $749

Ken R. Alexander BC 55
Paul Forma 9T7*
Anthony Pantaleo 1T8*
David Savage 1T5*

$250 - $499

Victor Baciu 1T6*

Jeff C. Green 9T2%
Michael Manning 8T5*
Nate Paty 1T5*
Anthony Skrinjar 1T8*
HoiChi Yeung 1T5*

$100 - $249

Peter Bell 5T3
David Girvin 6T4
Mark Mitchell 7T8
Rohail Tanoli 1T3

William Downe cm 8T1

Ted Macklin 8T4*
Adam T. Wang 1T3*

Thomas Best 7T6*

Nico Durante 0T8*
Chris Kemp 0T6

Peter McNamara 8T7*
Gord Richardson 7T3*
Robert J. Wright cm 5T5

Curtis Eastmure 7T3*

Sam Bantock 1T3*
Paul Godin BC ‘11*
Geoffrey I. Pringle 5T0
Thurstian Tsui 1T5*

Geoff Broad 0T8*
Matthew Heisie 1T6*
Vladislav Malinov 1T6*
Matthew Pisichko 1T5*
Neil St. Clair 8T6*
Anonymous (1)

Tom Cheng 1T4
Robin Glass 6T6
Michael Mladen 8T7
Peter Tillmann 8T7

* - indicates monthly or annual donor

George Pepall 6T7*

Chip Coombs 7T4*
Tye Farrow 8T6*
Patrick Little 7T1*
Jeffrey Miller 7T7
Jeff Stevens 9T9%

Chris Riehl 8T0*

Andrew Broad 0T5*

Hon. J. Paul R. Howard 8T4*
Ian Rogers 5T3*

Jason Wong 0T5

Michael Currie 8T8*
Taylor Jones 0T8*
Sam Masih 0T0*
Raad Rihani 1T6*
Basil Stevenson 5T2

Adrian Cheung 1T6*
Stephen Griggs 8T2*
John C. Peacock 5T9
Asher Wilson 1T7*

Robert Pilon 8T2*

Michael De Pencier cm 5T8
John Fortney 8T5*

Jim McGovern 8T6*

Chris Norton 7T8

Will Stratton 9T8*

Paul Sine 8T6*

Leon Broad 7T5*
Liam MacLeod 1T8*
Stefan Romocki 9T9*
Rob Zeidler 8T5*

Ben Falconer 1T7*
Hatam Karimian 1T4*
Stefan Mijovic 1T6*

Mark Rushton BC 96
Shreyas Sukumar Mem ‘11

Zeke Cox 9T7*
Marc Knez 9T8
James Richardson 8T8*

Gordon Reid 7T1

Jeff Dicker 8T4*

Derek Hill 6T9*

David McKinstry 7T7*
Jim Peers 7T3*

Roy Suarez 8T7*

Will Tran 0T6

Allen Church 8T6*
Matthew Murphy 1T6*
Connor Savage 1T7*
Anonymous (1)

Brian Flaman 9T9*
Jeffrey Neukomm 1T4*
Doug Milne 9T1*

Gus Skarlatakis 0T2*
Chris Tyndorf 9T7*

Alex De Sousa 1T7*
Nick McKinstry 1T5*
Zohaib Shahab 1T6

In total, we have received annual and ad hoc pledges totalling $162,190 towards our goal of $250,000.

We are also receiving $2335 per month through our online platform, compared to our target of $3500 per

If you wish to join the 1893 Club or make a one-time donation, visit

month.

www.alphadeltaphitoronto.org/donate
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WHERE ARE THEY??

The following Graduate Brothers are “lost”. If you know how to contact them, whether by phone, snail
mail or email, please help us to keep them connected with the Fraternity.

Thomas A. Matthews 4T9

William J. Brewer 5T2
John Digby 5T2
Robert Dougan 5T2
Donald Stevenson 5T3
Robert Johnstone 5T4
John Moffat 5T6

Ted (J.E.) Morgan 5T6
Douglas P. Boyle 5T7
David C. Freeman 5T7
David Allport 5T8
Daryl A. Henry 5T8
Anthony Charlton 5T9
Robert Joynt 6T0O
Richard B. Lewis 6T0
John Hill 6T1

Dana Smith 6T2
Gregory McKnight 6T2
D. Paul Moftat 6T2
Donald Gibson 6T2
Ian Lind 6T4

Charles E. A. Cooper 6T5
David R. Belton 6T6
Donald R. A. Marshall 6T6
John E. Naus 6T6

John E Pepper 6T6
Frederick Ireton 6T7
Jeremy T. Jenkins 6T7
Charles A. Garrow 618
William Heaslip 6T8
Ronald S. Wilson 6T8
Hume Martin 6T9

Philip R. L. Somerville 6T9
John Read 7T0

Lawrence Millson 7T0
James Millson 7T1

John Sirman 7T5

Stephen C. Coffey 7T6
Glen Patzalek 7T9
Matthew Heysel 8T3
Randy Ducharme 9T9

Please contact Br. Aamir Dawood with any leads on these Brothers (aamir.dawood13@gmail.com)
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2018-19 Composite

Fourth Row —
J. Kazan Baigrie, N. Hadlow, Y. Gedikli, B. Yalcin, W. Zou, J. Neukomm

Third Row —
J. Monaco, W. Joyet, E. Budulai, I. Hughes, W. Hatt, T. St. Amour, P. Spinelli, P. Christopherakos, L. Hartford

Second Row —
N. Swinton, M. Tarchoune, T. Wilson, President; . Manchia, Vice-President; D. Van Ommen

First Row —
J. Ryan, B. Alvarez, G. Giles, J. Da Silva

In Absentia —
N. Foulidis, E, O’Shell, H. Lee, J. Tillman

Manus Multae Cor Unum




